Council Meeting
February 9, 2016
Chancellor Center
President of Council Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, February 9, 2016.   President Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Grunde-McLaughlin, Gusty, McDermott, Walker and Warren; Mayor Swartz and Solicitor Bolla. Councillor King was excused.
Mayor’s Report – Charles F. Swartz, III

Special Event Reminders

Book Lovers Party at the Stocking Works - sponsored by the Newtown Library -


February 20, 2016 from 6-10 P.M.


Arbor Day at the Brian S. Gregg Memorial Park - April 29, 2016 from 10-Noon


Snow Procedures

In order to clarify the procedures for removal of vehicles from snow emergency 
routes, removal of snow from sidewalks and declaration of snow emergencies, 
Mayor Swartz read the ordinances related to those procedures.  He also listed all 
the streets designated as snow emergency routes from which all vehicles must be 
removed when any amount of snow or ice forms. Mayor Swartz reminded 
property owners of their responsibility to clear handicapped ramps on their 
corners and Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin also reminded property owners to 
clear the area around fire hydrants.
Amendments to the Agenda
Councillor Gusty asked to move discussion on the lighting project earlier on the agenda so that the consultant could leave because of the snow.
Councillor Gusty reviewed plans for the lighting project, which includes replacement of 144 cobra heads in the Borough and 20 decorative lights in Washington Village with LED lights.  He noted that the State Street lights would not be replaced. The anticipated cost will be between $64,000-74,000 and the current savings over a 20-year program is about $250,000.   Paul Napoli, representing Johnson Controls, said that the Investment Grade Audit would take 4-6 weeks to complete.  Mr. Napoli anticipates the Borough lights being replaced this summer, as one of the first of the 46 participating municipalities in the program.  If the Borough decides not to move forward with the project, it would be responsible for the $3,835 cost of the audit. The lights have a 10-year warranty and a 25-year life expectancy. There are several options for payment which include partial down payment, 100% financing or total up front purchase. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor McDermott, and carried unanimously, to approve continuation of the Phase II Lighting project and move forward with the Investment Grade Audit.
Public to be Heard
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Certificates of Appropriateness –Chris Gusty
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor McDermott, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.


COA 2016-001-H
Residents James & Karen Waitkus, 201 E. Penn 
Street


The applicants were seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the addition of a 
fireplace and wall to an existing patio.


COA 2015-028-H
Applicant: William Hess, Cleary residence, 121 N. 
State 
Street, vacant Lot #1 at Buckman Place


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for revised plans for 
the construction of a new single-family dwelling on the property noting the 
following:
· The metal roofing will be painted steel or copper with a 1” standing seam, with base and countered flashing and siding over the top

· 5” half round gutter on the porch and downspout on the porch post or side of the house

· Windows would be simulated divided lite aluminum clad with muntins no less than 7/8” wide

· Front façade shutters would be paneled on the first floor and louvered on the second floor, with 2 section panels and louvres, each shutter half the width of the window

· Front porch floor will be Ipe and ceiling will be beaded wood or Azek

· Garage doors will be fiberglass or composite, not metal, not with a grain finish

· Siding will be smooth finish.



COA 2016-002-H
 Applicant:  Boyd Geyer Sign Corporation, 330 South 
State
Street, commercial building


The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of 
a freestanding directory sign.


Amendment to Approved COA #2015-005 Applicant:  Hemlock 
Acquisitions, 114 South State Street, commercial building


The applicant was seeking an amendment to approved Certificate of 
Appropriateness #2015-005 for revised plans for a commercial building, noting 
the following:
· front windows would be full glass storefront windows without center mullions

· front doors would be full light without a transom above the main door.  
Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously, to approve the January 4, 2016 Council Reorganization Meeting  minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Budget & Finance – Robert Walker, Chris Gusty & Perry Warren

Consolidated Report
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of January totaling $76,776.72.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to approve Escrow Release #1 for Steeple View LP in the amount of $153,675.20.
Personnel Committee – Kevin McDermott
Councillor McDermott reported that there are two openings on the Environmental Advisory Council, two on the Human Relations Commission, one on the Shade Tree Commission and 1-2 on the Ad Hoc Traffic Committee.
Solicitor's Report - William J. Bolla

The Solicitor reviewed the contract for professional landscape design services for work at the Newtown Common project and found it acceptable.  
Old Business
Rails to Trails
Councillor Warren reported that Paul Gordon of the Bucks County Planning Commission has decided to pursue holding the proposed leases with SEPTA, rather than the municipalities, which would relieve the municipalities of having to carry railroad protective liability insurance. The Borough had voiced concern about responsibility for the insurance but it appears that the issue may be resolved.  Mr. Warren noted that Newtown Township is considering a Resolution on the Rails to Trails project.  Council will discuss the issue further at the March Work Session.
New Business
There was no new business.
Public to be Heard 
No one wished to be heard at this time.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 7:35 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Marcia M. Scull
Borough Secretary
ATTENDEES

Ted Schmidt

Julia & Warren Woldorf

Jeff Werner
Robert Shorday
Will Hess

William Cleary
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